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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd Nov 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Andy Ward


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis


Kim Caddy

1 Chairman’s Comments
After five years in the role, these will be my final monthly comments as Chairman, and I should like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their support during this time. I hope to see all of you at the AGM on 12th November, where you will have the opportunity to vote for a new Chairman. I trust that you will offer my replacement all of the help and encouragement that you did me.


As has happened in previous years, the first fixture in the Three Counties Cross Country League and the Love Luton Half Marathon fell on the same day. I can fully appreciate that club members want to support their local event, and congratulate everyone who took part.  I should also like to thank all of the individuals who offered up their time to volunteer as helpers, as without you the race cannot take place.


I was also very glad to see that despite such a strong turn out at the Half Marathon we were still able to submit a full team for the cross-country. Hopefully the next fixture won’t be as problematic, and we will be able to field a bigger team.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Helen Morris and Lynn Doyle.
3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for October were accepted.

4 Matters Arising
TD pointed out that the first runner in the Manchester Relays can go on and complete the whole marathon.
SH confirmed that the Crawley Green SSC is booked for the AGM (and for the Christmas social). It is free of charge (due to being for a sports club)

There are rumours that the Barrels may be closing, so the social nights may need to be reconsidered. MS reminded the committee that we were going to re-visit the social nights at some stage – possibly using the Working Men’s Club.

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· Beds XC, location is confirmed as Shuttleworth – but due to additional costs, it will be £7 per runner
· UKA has stated that the member’s affiliation fee will raise to £13. There is a possibility that the minimum race discount will be raised to £3.

We have 1 VLM club place (draw to be done at the AGM)

We are pleased to welcome 2 new members.
6 Treasurer’s Report

CG presented the accounts:
· £270 cash

· £10475 in the bank
· £1811.93 for charity (although this does not take the October social into account)
CG has the application forms from Barclays for a new account. This will be done after the AGM
MS requested that the accounts be emailed in order to print them out for the AGM.
7 Running Report by Lynn Doyle & Nathan Scott for Events in October 2015
I’m sure the majority of you would have noticed that those short sleeved late summer runs have gradually started to disappear. The darkness is creeping further into the day and the amount of layers have definitely started to increase. Personally, my gloves have gone on and they will now stay on until at least April!
That said, October seems to be a popular month for racing. Certainly the busiest I have seen this year on the race reports. So, grab a cuppa, sit back and enjoy this month’s report.


Weekend 3rd / 4th October

As always the Parkrun was attended by a host of Striders this week with Phillip Davies getting a new PB of 22:18 in Luton and Mark Layzell going to St Albans to receive his new PB of 27:17.


The first Sunday of the month saw our Striders divided between the Standalone 10km and the Willow 10km races. Mark Sains (36:55), Nathan Scott (38:24), Paul Davies (39:10) all receiving new PB’s at Standalone with Jamie Dooley also running the event. At the Willow 10km Zena Ellis (1:00:30), Valerie Dawson (59:24 PB), Finbar Willis (58:51), Darren Sutton (54:39 PB), Kate Neale (59:56) all represented Striders for an excellent cause.
Phil Nitchen thought Willow and Standalone sounded too easy and decided to race the Abbots Langley Tough 10km. Phil completed the 10km course in 53:00.
Having kept the PB courses to himself Gez Fallon slipped away to the Kingston 10 mile race to bag himself an impressive new 10 Mile PB of 1:05:21. My advice is that if Gez has signed up to a race, sign up too!


Andy Smith continues his quest to reach the Marathon 100 club by visiting Bournemouth Marathon. Andy ran well to complete the course in 3:27:57. Another one in the bag Andy, well done.


7th October

A midweek afternoon in October would not be complete without the annual showing of the Henlow 10 mile road race. Always a popular feature in the Striders calendar. This year attendees included Lance Richardson (1:30:00), Miriam Linforth (1:15:38), Linda Scanlan ran it as her first ever 10 mile race, that’s a PB in my book! (1:16:18 PB), John Chapman (1:08:05) and I believe Gary Fowler may have also raced it although he has barely mentioned it! So Gary gets a special mention as he raced well and got a PB of 1:16:43.


Weekend 10th / 11th October

Striders again featured heavily at the Parkrun on Saturday 10th October. The only PB of the day saw Philip Davies cross the line in 21:58. 
A duo of Striders completed the Ridgeway run over in Tring. Liz Davies PB’d the course in 1:40:52 and Stuart Reid finished in an impressive 1:29:34.
A trio of Striders made the journey to Peterborough to the Great eastern run with Nathan Scott getting a second PB in as many weeks (1:24:53), hot on his heels was Paul Davies (1:29:46) and Stuart Harries (1:40:49).


Another strider trio were at the Herts 10k race and all members of the trio Andy Smith (40:34), Ben Bodsworth (43:16) and Daniel Mann (46:18) grabbed themselves a PB for their efforts. Top outing lads!


Nikki Cox completed the Yorkshire Marathon in a time of 4:55:02 whilst Simon Norris decided the Yorkshire 10 miler would be a good opportunity to get himself a 1:17:22 PB. 
Valerie Dawson and Martin West attended the Royal Parks Half marathon, a race which is definitely on my bucket list. Valerie earned her medal in a time of 2:06:26 and Martin obtained a PB in 2:12:30.


Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Kingston upon Thames marathon in 4:05:37, another cracking performance from Kieran.


Weekend 17th / 18th October

The 25th Luton Parkrun saw a huge turnout from the club making it a very special Parkrun. Nathan Scott was first home for Striders in 19:03, he was followed by Paul Davies (19:08), John Chapman (19:48), Karl Tull (20:08), Ben Bodsworth (20:32 PB), Mark Sains (20:33), Peter Brown (21:26 PB), Pat Blessing (21:26), Thom Darby (21:33), Martin Fallon (21:34), Linda Scanlan (First Lady 21:49), Philip Davies (21:55 PB), Simon Norris (22:09 PB), Ashley Philpott (22:31), Tom Willis (22:47), Jamie Dooley (22:59), Chris Caddy (23:39), Brian Davies (24:09), Dave Debnam (24:14), Adele Heathcote (24:26 PB), Stewart Read (24:43), Alison Davidson (25:23), Dave Thompson (25:47), Simon Cain (25:50), David Brown (26:265 PB), Liz Davies (28:04), Kulwinder Assra (28:41 PB), Fiona Edwards (28:47 PB), Phil Abbitt (28:50), Maria Petts (29:54 PB), Terri Sains (30:18), Christine Hunter (30:20), Amanda Rankin (30:21), Finbar Willis (31:01), Kim Caddy (32:12), Pam Abbitt (32:17), Judy Reid (32:18), Gill McLaren (32:21), Donna Wiggett (33:01 PB) and Penny Kilbey (35:49). Thanks also to all those Striders who supported and marshalled the event. 


Kim Caddy and Kate Neale took on the Ampthill Cross country trophy on Sunday. This marks the start of the dreaded cross country season. Kate finished in 53:35 and Kim in 58:16. It’s a tough one so very well done ladies.


Lorraine Webb and Willie Ellingham travelled to Amsterdam to take part in the Marathon. Both were hoping for fast times. Lorraine smashed her previous best to complete the 26.2 miles in 4:11:15. Willie Ellingham crossed the line in an impressive time of 4:19:39. Well done both. Now relax!


Andy Smith was gunning for his sub 40 10km at the “Jill Oliver 10km”. He achieved a PB of 40:00 on the nose. Have to work on that sprint finish Andy.


Weekend 24th \ 25th October

Luton ParkRun as always was well attended. Karl Tull was the first Strider home and the only Strider to obtain a new PB on the day in 19:36.


Sunday saw the annual running of the Love Luton Half Marathon, as you would expect this was a popular choice with our Striders. Thirty four Striders took part and Gez Fallon (1:27:26) was first of them home. Behind him was John Chapman (1:32:10), Pat Blessing (1:35:48), Liz Rollinson (1:37:24), Martin Fallon (1:37:56 PB), Miriam Linforth (1:39:24), Paul Keech (1:39:27), Martyn Smith (1:40:19), Simon Norris (1:41:52 PB), Alan Weir (1:43:21), Gary Fowler and John Ryan (1:43:38 PB), Bruce Benson (1:44:56), Ashley Philpott (1:46:19 PB), Nick Sandle (1:47:12 PB) Jamie Dooley (1:47:22), Dave Debnam (1:48:32), Tom Willis (1:49:11), Nick Crane (1:53:05 PB), Linda Scanlan (1:57:18), Willie Ellingham (1:58:12 PB), Lance Richardson (1:59:09), Vanessa Thompson (2:03:12 PB), Tony Reilly (2:03:19), Siobhan McSwiggan (2:03:51), Darren Sutton (2:03:58 PB), Thomas Mckeown (2:05:52), Finbar Willis (2:09:25), Phil Abbitt (2:12:30) Kate Neale (2:12:38 PB) Phil Nitchen (2:15:43), Mark Layzell (2:18:08 PB), Zena Ellis (2:20:04), Amanda Rankin and Christine Hunter (2:24:25), Pam Abbitt (2:37:23) and finally Thomas Murphy came in on 2:53:43.

This Sunday also saw the first of the three counties Cross country league fixtures. The fixture took place in Wellingborough and the men’s team comprised of Mark Sains, Nathan Scott, Paul Davies, Rob Corrie, Danny Kelly, Ben Bodsworth, Daniel Man, Glynn Simmonds, Philip Davies, Kelvin Chadwick and Stuart Reid and came 8th. The ladies team comprised of Louise Peters, Lorraine Webb, Adele Heathcote and Kim Caddy. The ladies team finished 10th meaning that the combined finishing position after event 1 is 9th Overall.


One marathon closer to the 100 is Andy Smith after he completed Leicester Marathon in 3:28:29.


Oh and in case I forget – Gary Fowler got a PB at the Henlow 10 miler 1:16:43 on 7th October 2015. Well done Gary.

As always be safe, be seen, and be amazing!
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Nathan Scott for PBs and support of club members at races

· Simon Norris for his PBs.
9 AGM
As Dave Young was no longer a member of the club, the committee thought it was inappropriate to ask him to continue in the role of Vice President. But the committee wanted to give a big thank you to Dave Young for his service to the club, and wish him all the best with his current endeavours.
The committee decided to propose the following for Vice Presidents:

· Dave Debnam, Chris Mclaren, Tony Green, Bill Barrett, Karen Ashby
10 Suggestions Box

There were no suggestions this month.
11 Club Race

There are currently 2 proposed options:

· Road race (5/10 mile) around Offley

· Difficult to organise road closures/safety

· XC course – approx 5 mile trails.

· Will need landowners’ permission (check with Chris Mclaren)

· Need to be careful of crop fields in August

NS asked how long would it take to organise

· SH indicate that the XC was done at very short notice in 3 months

· Wait for new committee to move forward with this
12 AOB
The Love Luton half is very likely to go ahead again.

· Need to ensure that it does not clash with the XC!

DD has asked SH to confirm that the new members page is good to go

DD has some old stock that has not been sold for at least a year

· He will bring it to the AGM for donations towards the club charity

· Anything left over will get passed on to charity

KC has confirmed that Leeds have pacers at a Parkrun. NS to check with Kate about feasibility
KC also asked about XC hoodies.

· NS indicated that he could organised them pretty much at any time

ZE mentioned that MK marathon can have a ‘club mile’ for support – as long as the club marshals that mile

AW has started the triathlong level 1 coaching course

AW has received the BTF club affiliation renewal form, but will wait for the next committee to confirm.
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